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RSIPF FIREFIGHTERS NOW ABLE TO DEAL WITH CHEMICAL 
INCIDENTS 

 
Eight firefighters from the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) Fire and Rescue 
Services are now qualified to deal with chemical-related hazardous material incidents. 
 
This is possible after they completed a Hazardous Material Response course at the Central 
Fire Station last week. 
 
The four-day course covered;  
• Hazmat response  
• Gas detection  
• Neutralising acids and alkalis  
• Identifying hazardous materials  
• Breathing apparatus usage  
• De-contamination at hazmat incidents  
• Utilising RSIPF Forensics detectors to identify unknown substances. 
 
RSIPF Fire and Rescue Services Director, Superintendent Stephen Dekyi, said hazmat 
incidents are increasing in Honiara as companies bring chemicals into the country for their 
operations. 
 
Superintendent Dekyi, who also attended the training, said the training is important because 
his officers are now equipped with new capabilities to be able to respond to not only fire but 
also chemical incidents. 
 
He said he is delighted that his firefighters are now capable of dealing with dangerous and 
toxic substances. 
 
The Australian Federal Police (AFP), through the RSIPF-AFP Policing Partnership Program 
(RAPPP), supported the delivery of the training. 
 
AFP has been providing support to the RSIPF Fire and Rescue Service under a secondment 
arrangement with the Fire Rescue New South Wales (FRNSW).  
 
Inspector Gary Power of FRNSW, who is the RAPPP Advisor to the RSIPF Fire and Rescue 
Service under the secondment arrangement, co-ordinated and facilitated the training. 
 
Inspector Power said hazmat response is a key Fire Service capability that needed further 
development and enhancement. 
 
He thanked the RSIPF firefighters for their interest and active participation in the course. 
 
"The officers who completed the course are now the only RSIPF Fire and Rescue Services 
trained Hazmat Technicians and they should be very proud of their achievements,” Inspector 
Power said. 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The RSIPF firefighters who completed the training were presented with Hazmat Technician 
Level Certificates at the conclusion of the training course last Thursday.  
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